
General Information January 2020 
 

Here at St. Paul’s Peel C.E. Primary School, the health and safety of all pupils, staff, governors and 

parents is of utmost importance.  It is our duty of care to ensure that everyone is safeguarded.  

I would ask you to please read the following items.  

 

Dropping Off and Picking Pupils Up 

If you bring your child to school in a car, please do not block the driveways of any of our neighbours, 

park your vehicle on the pavement or on top of the yellow zig- zag lines for safety reasons.  We have a 

new PCSO who along with Parking Attendants will be completing random checks.  We do not allow any 

pupil to be picked up by anyone who is under 16 years of age. 

Bicycles and Scooters 

Bicycles and scooters of any size are not to be bought onto the school grounds. 

Dogs 

No dogs, of any type, size or age are allowed through the school gates and onto school premises, even 

if you carry them. 

Smoking and E-cigarettes/Vapes 

Smoking of any description is not permitted in the school grounds or premises. 

 

Emergency Contact Details 

Please ensure that if you have a new telephone number to let us know as soon as possible; so you can 

be contacted in the event of an emergency. 

Swearing 

Please refrain from using inappropriate/abusive language on school premises. 

 

Facebook/Social Media Sites 

We kindly ask parents not to post comments about school/staff/pupils on any social media site.  If a 

parent would like to discuss anything, please make an appointment with the appropriate member of 

staff. 

Smart Watches 

A number of pupils have been lucky enough to have received a ‘Smart Watch’ for Christmas, for 

safeguarding purposes a watch which has the ability to access the internet, take photographs, 

records sound and videos, receives text messages are not permitted to be worn in school.  Any pupils 

found to be wearing a device like this will have it confiscated and it will only be returned to the 

parent/carer. 

Mobile Telephones 

Parents are requested to not use their mobile telephones inside the blue gates; again this is for 

safeguarding reasons. 

 

Remember to keep checking our school website, it is updated regularly 

www.stpaulspeellh.co.uk                                                                                                                               

 

Thank you for your cooperation in these important matters.  

 

 

 

 

Miss Barker 

Headteacher 

http://www.stpaulspeellh.co.uk/

